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TREASURER’S REPORT  

UCU SCOTLAND FINANCIAL YEAR 2009/2010
UCU SCOTLAND CONGRESS MEETING

Friday 1st April 2011, Dundee
General

This report refers to the financial year 1st September 2009 to 31st August 2010 and should be read in conjunction with UCUS400a, - Summary accounts for the past five years (overleaf).   

The figures placed before you are audited figures and I can confirm that the accountants have signed their report on the 2010 accounts.

Commentary on the Accounts

The accounts of UCU Scotland are very healthy.  We had an increase in subscriptions this year as our membership grew.
The lower figure for Executive meetings is because we have accounted for the pre-Congress Executive meeting in Congress figure. The figure for Other Meetings includes events such as, EIS Conference, UCU Northern Ireland and UCU Wales Congresses, meetings with NUS and various branch meetings. 
The items in General Expenses include the retirement party for David Bleiman and the start up funds for UHI branch.
Affiliations are accounted through the political fund. There is no income from bank interest as this is not payable if the current base rate falls below 1%. 
Existing and future financial commitments

UCU Scotland Executive has agreed to part-fund the President’s time for Presidential activities and duties in 2009-10 and 2010-11. UCU Scotland is very clear that this will not set a precedent and is due to the size of the home institution and UCU’s density there. The cost for 2009-10 will not appear until 2010-11 accounts as it was paid in September 2010.  As at 31st August 2010, the bank balance stood at £67632.
Vote of Thanks

Very many thanks are due to Ann Cowan who has a full understanding of the finances and has given great support to me in this role over the past year. 
Ann Gow
UCU Scotland Honorary Treasurer March 2011
